
Printed on: 31/08/2017 09:10:02

Application  No: Consultees Name: Comment:Received: Response:Consultees Addr:

2 The Old Court 

House

North End Way

London

NW3 7ER

29/08/2017  14:47:232016/6566/P OBJ Michael da Costa 

& Dr Michelle 

Kohn

We are once again shocked and disappointed by the persistence of Barry Angel, the 

applicant,  for the removal of the Ancient wall between The Old Court House and Jack Straw’s 

Castle, having been refused permission previously. This old wall forms the boundary of both 

these two Ancient and Listed Estates and it would be outrageous to allow it to be removed on 

aesthetic, and security grounds, and the fact the land on either side is on two veryseparate 

levels. Mr Angel already introduced a gate without permission, which the Council chose to 

give retrospectively, which created an initial 'crack in the wall', but since this 'Minor alteration' 

is so obviously part of a much wider scheme associated with the gradual restructuring Jack 

Straw's Castle and the environment around it, we would hope we can prevail on your good 

office to ensure that this never happens as this preservation area would be changed 

fundamentally.

Indeed having been instructed to remove the large shed illegally built on this piece of land, 

though dismantled, the fabric of the building is still there a year later and harbouring large 

water rats and other vermin.

 

We really do hope that sense and an understanding of the implications of allowing building to 

happen on this piece of Open Land will prevail and that you will this time see fit to 

recommend a denial of planning permission for this ‘Trojan Horse’?
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